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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1388-A
COMMITTEE: Civil Service and Labor 

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code in relation to banning consecutive work shirts in the fast food industry involving both the closing and opening of the restaurant. 
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Johnson, Cohen, Rosenthal, Reynoso, Torres, Richards, Lander, Constantinides, Levin, Levine, Rose, Salamanca, Van Bramer, Koslowitz, Kallos, Lancman, Menchaca, Chin, Crowley, Treyger, Cabrera, Rodriguez, Espinal, Eugene, Maisel, Miller, Williams, Cumbo, Dromm, Cornegy, Barron, Gibson, Ferreras-Copeland, King, Palma, Gentile, Vacca, Perkins and the Public Advocate (Ms. James). 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would prohibit employers from requiring fast food employees to work back-to-back shifts, when the first shift closes the restaurant and the second shift opens it the next day, with fewer than 11 hours in between – unless the employee consents in writing. For each instance an employee works such shifts without consent, the employer shall pay that employee $100. 
If, upon investigation, it is determined that a violation has occurred, specific administrative remedies exist for employees and former employees, as outlined in Proposed Int. 1396 which amends § 20-1209 of Chapter 12 of Title 20 of the administrative code. For each violation of this law, each employee or former employee shall be paid $500 – imposed on a per employee and per instance basis. Additionally, the Office of Labor Policy and Standards will also grant an order directing compliance with this law
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 180 days after it becomes law or the date that the local law establishing general provision governing fair work practices as proposed in introduction number 1396-A for the year 2016 takes effect. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenue resulting from this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation. The enforcement of this law and other administrative provisions related to this legislation are found in Proposed Intro. No. 1396-A, where associated expenditures are explained. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: Not applicable.
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   Kendall Stephenson, Economist, Finance Division	
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  Paul Sturm, Supervising Economist, Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council as Intro. No. 1388 on December 6, 2016 and referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor. On March 3, 2017 the Committee held a hearing on Intro. No. 1388 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1388-A will be considered by the Committee on Civil Service and Labor at a hearing on May 22, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1388-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 24, 2017.
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